[image: image1.png]Mmoray



EMPLOYEE ENGAGEMENT PROGRAMME
SERVICE LEARNING VISIT: FEEDBACK FORM
Buckie Access Point
Friday 12th December 2016 
	CMT Rep: Laurence Findlay, Corporate Director (Education and Social Care)
Councillor Rep: Councillor Warren
HR Rep: Jane Fordyce, HR Officer

	FEEDBACK

	On arrival Laurence Findlay and Cllr Warren were met by Susan Butts (Senior Librarian – Communities).  Susan gave a tour of the library and the group also had the opportunity to meet and speak with Gale Imlach (Learning Centre Adviser) and Lexy Cruickshank ((Relief) Library & Info Asst)
It was clear that all staff are enthusiastic about the work they do and the support they give to all users of the library.

Buckie Library is the 3rd busiest in Moray, issuing approx. 1000 books per week.  Support is given to a range of library users and groups – for example, PC support and assistance to job seekers, children’s book clubs, links with the local schools, Saturday clubs, ESOL and a Learning Centre which hosts ICT classes.

In summary, the visit provided a valuable insight into the role and responsibilities of a busy library and gave staff an opportunity to discuss the challenges that they face and developments that would assist in further improving service delivery. These are set out below with action points where appropriate.

	Summary of Points from Visit

	Issue
	Points Raised/Noted
	Feedback

	Staffing
	Because of temporary contracts it is difficult to retain staff; people are leaving for permanent contracts and job security elsewhere.
The Senior Library Information Assistant position has been vacant for some time.  This has meant the Senior Librarian overseeing the Buckie Library more often.  The post is currently being advertised and hopefully will be filled in the New Year.
	The Corporate Director acknowledged the current situation in relation to temp contracts - however this is the same across all service due to the current financial constraints.


	Other
	Promotion of Services – for example is was mentioned that the library could do more to promote, e-books, and try to attract a more varied user.  At the moment the core membership is made up of an older group.  
It is envisaged that once the Senior Library post is filled there will be more capacity to work on this.
	

	Acknowledgements
The Corporate Director commented that the high level of engagement between the library and users was evident and would like to thank all involved for their time.
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